
West St. Paul School 
3740 Main St.  West St. Paul, Manitoba R4A 1A4 

Telephone:  204-339-1964       Fax: 204-339-7204  
website: www.7oaks.org/school/weststpaul 

David Ingram – Principal Tammy Harder – Vice-Principal     Jenny Macdonald – Vice-Principal 
 

 

December 5, 2024 

Dear Families, 

December cold weather has arrived this week. Please remember that we will continue to go 

outside for recess breaks even on very cold days. Children should come dressed to go outside 

each day. We will stay inside if the temperatures get dangerous. 

We took six bags of lost and found items to a charity last week. These were all the items that 

were on display and went unclaimed during the parent teacher conferences. We encourage you 

to put your children's name on the tag inside each garment. That way if items get lost, we can 

try to return them to the proper owner. 

In order to remain below the capacity at the SOPAC Theater, we have needed to split our 

concert into three different show times. The first show will be for grade one and two students 

and will begin at 5:30. The second show will be for grade three and four students and it will 

begin at 6:30. The third show for grades five to eight students will begin at 8:00. Families 

should not bring their children to the concert more than 15 minutes before showtime because 

parking and space inside the building is limited. The seating at SOPAC is set up so all seats have 

an excellent view. The approximate times for matinee performances will be sent out at a later 

date. 

The kindergarten concert will be held at 6:00 on Tuesday December 17th. Parents can drop 

their children off at the kindergarten class at 5:45. Doors to the gym will open at 5:45. After the 

show, parents can go to the classroom to pick up your child and then return to the gym for a 

snack and drink. 

Our school is collecting Christmas hamper items. We will be creating hampers for families in our 

community. Please see the attached list of suggestions items for donation. Donations will be 

collected in classrooms and then put together into hampers by our Kindness Club. 

We will be having our annual student school pancake breakfast on Friday December 20th. 

Students will need to bring their own plate, cup and fork inside a resealable plastic bag. 

Pancakes and sausages will be made for our students by volunteers. Concerns about allergies 

should be relayed to your child's classroom teacher. We will do our best to accommodate all 

students.  

Enjoy the holiday season! 

Administrators 

David Ingram     Tammy Harder     Jenny Macdonald 

http://www.7oaks.org/school/weststpaul




 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


	letter to families Dec. 5. 2024
	Hamper Donations Green 2 pages PDF

